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President        John Ricciardi        252-619-6485   JONAL135@yahoo.com 

Vice President        Marshall Godwin        540-379-6767      marshall@megodwin.com 

Secretary                Mary Anne Weinberg  540-226-5722       lw9966@verizon.net      

Treasurer        Helen Blackwell         804-356-9351  HelenZBlackwell@aol.com 

Wagon Master        Larry & Pat Runge       609-571-6141      lrunge618@gmail.com 

                               Louis & Linda Zilinski 610-888-8991     LZilinski@dejazzzd.com  

 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
 
We held our first rally of the year at the South Forty RV Resort in Petersburg, VA. 
Our rally had seven coaches, Louis and Linda Zilinski, John and Alice Ricciardi, 
Sonny and Helen Blackwell, Larry and Mary Anne Weinberg, Tom and Martha 
Hundley, Toni Calzone, and new members Jerry and Debra Pruyne (They 
purchased Marshall and Louise Mauck’s “D” and were given a lot of expert 
tutorage by our own Toni Calzone).   We visited the many area sites and with 
each other at the evening campfires.  We seemed to do a lot of visiting each 
other at the dinner table as well.  With the small group, it was an easy task to 
have us all at one table.   
Our newly elected Co-Rally Masters Linda and Louis Zilinski proved to be very 
capable of holding this position.  They did an outstanding job and needed very 
little help from the group.  Linda even found time to teach the ladies how to make 
beautiful scarfs. 
Although our group was small, we did have a quorum of officers so we held a 
business meeting and discussed various issues and future rally locations. 
We are anxiously anticipating what our next rally will be like at Old Mill Stream 
Campground in Lancaster, PA August 5 – 8 (leave August 9) NOTE THE DATE 
CHANGE. If you are going to be in the area, drop by.  You can contact me for 
more info. We also started planning for a rally next spring in the Williamsburg, VA 
area to be hosted by the Blackwell’s and Weinberg’s. 
I would also like to welcome new members to the Mason-Dixons, Jerry and 
Debra Pruyne, Jack and Livette Sims, and Julio and Maria Perez.   
Safe travels to all. 
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TREASURERS REPORT  
MASON-DIXON CHAPTER/DOAI 

MONTHLY TREASURER’S REPORT 

MAY 31, 2015 

 

 

Opening Balance May 01, 2015                                                                                                               

$4421.07 

 

Deposits 

 

Date       Description                                                                                            Amount 

05/11     New members-Jack and Livette Sims ,III, dues for 2015               $12.00 

05/29     New members-Julio and Maria Perez, dues May thru Dec 

                  2015                                                                                                           8.00 

                                                                                     Total Deposits                   $20.00 

 

Checks 

 

Date       No.      To Whom 

05/15     239      Alice Ricciardi – Expenses for Petersburg, VA, rally          $131.29 

                                                                                      Total Checks                   $131.29 

 

Balance as of May 31, 2015                                                                                                                     

$4309.78 

 

 
 
SECRETARY REPORT – MEETING MINUTES 
Secretary’s Report 

May 15, 2015 

10 am 

John Riccardi (president) called the meeting to order. There were no old minutes to 

review. 

 

He welcomed two new members that were present, Jerry and Deborah Pruyne and said 

that there are two other couples who have also joined but were not in attendance (Jack 

and Livette Sims and Julio and Maria Perez). 

 

Secretary’s Report 

No previous report available to review. 

 

Treasurer’s Report  

Please see above. 

 

Rally Master’s Report 



This is their first Rally and they were ably assisted by John and Alice Riccardi. 

 

New Business 

Rally Masters mentioned our upcoming rally in Lancaster PA. on August 5th to 9th.  

Registration form is attached. Please notify Helen Blackwell ASAP if you plan to attend. 

Fees for the "SIGHT AND SOUND SHOW" are due to Helen by June 4th if possible, or 

ASAP. 

 

The rally masters announced that the spring rally will be held in Williamsburg in May 

2016. Date TBA.  The Blackwell’s and Weinberg’s will host. 

 

A member has volunteered to care for our scrap book.  Dick Tracy is returning it to us. 

 

The president requested that officer reports be posted in the newsletter. 

 

The roster and picture roster will be updated and emailed to members as soon as possible. 

 

The bylaws will be reviewed in 2016. 

 

There was no further business to address and the meeting adjourned at 10:40am. 

 

Respectfully submitted 

Mary Anne Weinberg 

 

 
 
NEW MEMBERS 
 
Jack and Livette Sims, 111 
 
Jerry and Debra Pruyne 
 
Julio and Maria Perez 
 
SOUTHEAST VICE-PRESIDENT REPORT 
none 
 
PRAYER LIST 
none 
 
BIRTHDAYS  & ANNIVERSARIES 
BIRTHDAYS     ANNIVERSARIES 
 

 JUNE 
 

BIRTHDAYS     ANNIVERSARIES 



 
2 Mary Anne Weinberg  2 Tom & Kathy Crawford 
10 Pat Tracy    15 Bob & Elizabeth Deal 
15 Eileen Haden   18 Dick & Pat Tracy 
      17 Roger & Gloria Mory 
16 Pat McBryar    23 Larry & Mary Anne Weinberg 
18 Larry Runge 
25 Larry Renegar    
27 Julio Perez 
 
 
UPCOMING RALLIES 
 
See attached registration form and schedule 
 
 
 
 
HUMOR (submitted by John Riccardi) 
 
 
 
A nice, calm and respectable lady went into the pharmacy, walked up to the 
pharmacist, looked straight into his eyes, and said, "I would like to buy some 
cyanide." 
   
The pharmacist asked, "Why in the world do you need cyanide?" 
   
The lady replied, "I need it to poison my husband." 
  
  The pharmacist's eyes got big and he exclaimed, "Lord have mercy! 
  
I can't give you cyanide to kill your husband, that's against the law! I'll lose my 
license! They'll throw both of us in jail! All kinds of bad things will happen. 
Absolutely not! You CANNOT have any cyanide!" 
  
The lady reached into her purse and pulled out a picture of her husband in bed 
with the pharmacist's wife. 
   
The pharmacist looked at the picture and said, "You didn't tell me you had a 
prescription." 
 
 
COMMENTS 
 



This is my first newsletter for Mason-Dixon’s, all errors/omissions are mine 
despite John Riccardi’s efforts to help me. I don’t type worth a darn and guess I 
can’ spell given all the red lines that appear beneath the script.  Do bear with me 
or at least don’t laugh too hard. 
I do need all your help in several areas: 
 
Suggestions for rally locations and your kind offers to host a rally. You will always 
have lots of help to host a rally.  Maybe more than you want or need but you’ll not 
be alone. 
 
Help us to keep the prayer list current. This is members, their family and friends.  
It is not necessary to tell us why someone needs prayers, just who needs them.  
Even the medical profession is acknowledging the positive benefits of prayer. 
 
Any suggestions or comments that you might have for the content and/or format 
of the newsletter is appreciated. 
 
Lastly, if you want humor in the newsletter, you have to send it to me.  I’ll keep a 
file and use at least one joke a newsletter.  I won’t publish donors names unless 
they permit it. 
 
Lastly, this is the clubs newsletter not mine so your imput is needed. 
 
Have a wonderful June and safe travels. 
 
Mary Anne Weinberg 
 
 
 
PICTURES 
 
 



 
Toni Calzone with Jerry & Debra Pruyne 
 

 
Dinner at Nannys Restaurant 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



MASON-DIXON DISCOVERYS SUMMER RALLY 
Old Mill Stream Campground* 

2249 Lincoln Highway East 
Lancaster, PA 17602-1188 

August 05-09, 2015 
Co-Hosts – Louis and Linda Zilinski; Sonny and Helen Blackwell 

There is no rally fee for Club members. Cost for guests is $5.00 per person. 
 
Wednesday, Aug 05  
5:00 PM Social Hour – Bring your own snacks and beverage.  
6:00 PM Welcome Dinner provided by your hosts.  
Please bring your own beverage, plates, and utensils. 
  
Thursday, Aug 06  
8:30 AM Continental breakfast provided by your hosts.  
Time TBA Golf outing.  
Lunch On your own.  
10:30 AM Silk Scarf Dying Class. Cost - $5 per person.  
5:00 PM Social Hour – Snacks will be provided. Bring your own beverage.  
6:00 PM Dinner – Bring your own meat to cook. Sides to be  
provided by your hosts. Please bring your own beverage, plates,  
and utensils.  
Door prizes to be awarded after dinner. 
  
Friday, Aug 07  
8:30 AM Continental breakfast provided by your hosts.  
Lunch On your own.  
2:30 PM-5:00 PM “Joseph” at Sight and Sound Theatre. (Tentative)**  
6:00 PM Dinner at Shady Maple Restaurant.  
 
Saturday, Aug 08  
8:30 AM Continental breakfast provided by your hosts.  
Lunch On your own.  
5:00 PM Dinner at a local Amish restaurant. 
  
Sunday, Aug 09 Departure. Happy trails, till we meet again!!  
*Please make reservations directly to the Old Mill Stream Campground at 717-299-2314. 
Tell them you are with The Mason-Dixon Discoverys. You can also add early arrival, if you 
wish. They do not take credit cards, so you must send at a deposit check for $50 once you 
make your reservation. Please call Linda Zilinski at 610-845-2945 to let us know you will be 
joining us.  
**Tickets for Sight and Sound Theatre are $52.00 per person and must be purchased 

well in advance. If you wish to attend, please send your check made out to Helen 

Blackwell, 4473 Hobby Horse CT; Mechanicsville, VA 23111, NO LATER THAN JUNE 

04, 2015, if possible, or ASAP.   


